
 
 

Friday 12th February 2021 (2 pages) 

 
CONGRATULATIONS! 
Congratulations to everyone-pupils, parents and staff for making it through this challenging half term. There have 
been highs and lows but everyone has shown great determination and resilience and battled on admirably. We are 
hopeful that the new guidance being released on Monday 22nd February will allow us to reopen fully by Week 3 of 
the Spring 2nd half term giving us three weeks to welcome the children back before the Easter break.  Whatever the 
government has in store guidance wise, I can assure you that the staff and I will continue to provide remote 
education and support until we are fully open. Wishing you a happy, relaxing and peaceful half term. 
 
AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 
We are pleased to be able to resume our after school Sports club and Zumba club after half term (w/c 22nd Monday 
22nd February) for children in Years 1 to 4 who are currently attending school.  
 
Both sets of club leaders are taking part in the Covid testing programme and will also implement their own risk 
assessments while in school. 
 
If your child is in school on a Monday (Sports club) or a Thursday (Zumba) and are in Years 1, 2, 3 or 4, they are 
welcome to join in with the club. 
 
Please email Mrs Long directly if you would like your child/ren to attend either or both of the after school clubs 
after half term. 
 
DEVICES FOR REMOTE LEARNING 
If at any point, your child/ren do not have access to a device such as a laptop, ipad or tablet, please let me know. 
Mobile phone screens are not suitable for children to use. We will do our best to provide you with a device if you 
need one. 
 

EXTRA JUMPER 
Following a mandatory check on our wall mounted fan heaters, we have been advised to ensure that at least one window 
remains open at all times in the classrooms and hall. Your child may bring an extra jumper to wear in class if they wish.  

 
PE KITS 
Please ensure children have returned their PE kits in school for Monday 22nd February 2021 if they are attending 
school on that day. 
After half term, the children in Years 1 to 4 will be doing ball football and ball skills so are likely to be outside 
whenever possible.  
Please ensure that PE kits include tracksuit bottoms/leggings, trainers and a jumper or hoody. 
UNIFORM  
Please ensure that ALL items of clothing and uniform are clearly labelled with your child’s name.  
We now have Humshaugh First School red hoodies available on www.schooltrends.co.uk 
 
 

http://www.schooltrends.co.uk/


DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
12th February:  Teacher day 
22nd February:  Spring 2nd term starts 
   Sports club resumes- Y1-4 (Collect at 4.15pm at the front door) 
25th February: Zumba resumes Y1-4 (Collect at 4.15pm at the front door)-please provide trainers 
19th March: Red Nose Day 

 

COVID GUIDELINES 

Please ensure you are following the government guidelines to help protect your children, families and our staff and 
their families.  We know that there have been several positive cases in the village recently, so it is vital that everyone 
is doing their part to reduce transmission. 

Please try to keep your contact to a minimum and please be mindful of the risk that our teachers and support staff 
are taking to keep school open.   

 

 

 


